
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

December 2022  

The staff have completed time in lieu for the last professional 

learning day that is scheduled for 20 December 2022. They 

have remained at school on two occasions until 6.30pm 

completing various learning activities and evaluative 

projects. There will be no staff (teaching or office) at school 

on 20 December 2021. 

 

Leaving Students 

If you are moving schools in 2023, please let us know. This 

information is important in assisting us in forming new 

classes and employing staff for next year. 

 

 
 

Thank You 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all staff for their 

incredible commitment in supporting students, families, and 

each other. Their hard work, and dedication has been 

outstanding and has ensured students have had every 

opportunity to be successful. 

 

A most sincere thanks for the support provided by our 

amazing parent and carer community. This year has not been 

without its challenges and your support has been very much 

appreciated and valued. For families who are not returning in 

2023 because they are moving to a new area, graduating, or 

changing schools, I wish you every success in the future. 

 

Thank you, to all our amazing students. Your happy smiles 

and enthusiasm for learning and for life, make the teaching 

profession a rewarding one. We hope you enjoy a well-

deserved break and are ready to resume learning in Term 1. 

 

 Jennifer Phani 

Relieving Principal 

Term 4 Week 6 (12th December to 16th December) 

Dear parents & caregivers, 

 

The year has certainly gone very quickly. We wish all 

our students and families a happy, safe and enjoyable 

break over the festive season and school holidays! 

 

Farewell Year 6 

Our Year 6’s recently celebrated their Graduation 

from primary school. We congratulate them and 

thank them for their contributions whilst at Eschol 

Park Public School. We wish them well in their 

secondary school years. 

 

A special thank you to our Year 6 teachers and 

administrative staff for making the Farewell a special 

night for our Year 6 students and families.  Thank you 

to our parents and carers who came along and 

celebrated with their children.  

 

Year 6 Farewell Arch  

The last day of school for all students will be this 

Friday 16th December. To farewell our Year 6 

students, we will be forming an arch of hands. This is 

always a very moving occasion, and we invite all our 

school community to be part of this special event 

starting at 2:15pm. 

 

Gold Morning Tea 

Congratulations to our Gold Award recipients for 

2022! It was wonderful to see so many of our 

students, parents and carers at the Gold Morning Tea! 

 

Assistant Principals, Curriculum & Instruction News 

We wish Ms Bulmer well as she takes leave from 

Eschol Park Public School for the coming year to take 

up a leadership position in another school. News of 

Ms Bulmer’s replacement for 2023 will be 

communicated in Term 1. 

 

 

 

 



               
          

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
                                                                                                                 

 

 
 

    
                                                                                

 

 

Dates for your diary 
Term 4 

 
 
December 
 
15 Party Day - more information to come 
16 Farewell Arch – 2:15pm 
16 Last Day Term 4 
 
January 2023 
 
27 Staff Development Day 
30 Staff Development Day 
31 Years 1 – 6 Return 
 
February  
1 Kinder begin 
 



 
 
 

Eschol Park P&C would like to thank all the following 

businesses for their generous donations to our 

Christmas Raffle 

                                
 

 

           

                     

                



 

 

        

 

          
 
 

 
 
 


